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JANUARY 2014 

CPS TEAM Colorado

Welcome to the newsletter for Child

Passenger Safety Technicians, Instructors

and Advocates in the great state of

Colorado! 

We hope you find all the information you

need to stay connected to your fellow

safety professionals for statewide

CPS happenings, training and national

information.              

Please feel free to contact us if you would

like to see content added or have

questions concerning information in this

 newsletter. 

We welcome misuse photos, unique

stories and information about the

great things going on in your

community!

  
  

Have a great photo or story to share?
Want to brag about your awesome team?

We'd love to hear about it!
  Click here

 to contact us
***

CPS Training

Calendar

mailto:child.safety.solutions@gmail.com?subject=Camie-newsletter%20share%20stories%20and%20photos
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1115569456156
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrM635oGYwZQZyAnkqHmNDNtdljQbjFB1CMsw5YGuA4ombLOH3TPle8oOXMek3PLRcQczw2smqSCJO1vG8Lo-NBx2W0ynzqT2PB7_oPv5VExm6d90RMD6Cin-oWd7MeXSiVxt6b0wBasordi0SOUEOM9HbInwfrfLEZJ8q7F-55gX8YoEPAVqfLVYrZ6jEgki0psE_u0RKdNHKwtUWF3zwIuDdDBDq0Vty-4gKzAi03qlIVOBRsNDK2guCbmD-TLVS5O7qIXbpE8NUl5qdckpdStQcF4OhZ09uZanQRArX6uVsSAwWA7AxumIFmM0r5G_28s3wBrV1MoijLnVL9a-aKOglinAASWplIpeBtUPgZ7fHiEbeZwvW1vzGesyT3nS_sMa8ZZwvuA8vRPDrJoYzi2ct-mS7_vbV_vBvcjeCW6LSFHepNRGXcw==&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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community!

*********

Confused about Changes to FMVSS

213 affecting LATCH weight limits?
 

There has been a great deal of discussion at check-

up events, inspection stations and in the CPS community

regarding the upcoming rule change. 

February 27, 2014 is the date that changes to FMVSS

213 are set to go into effect. (It is possible that

NHTSA may make adjustments to the rule or extend the

deadline, if that is the case we will keep you informed).

 

While it is important for CPS Techs to stay updated

and informed, this change in labeling does not change

how we educate caregivers. As always, we must

determine the LATCH weight limits for the vehicle and

the Child Restraint (CR). The labeling change doesn't

change how we determine that maximum child weight to

use LATCH. Technicians don't necessarily need to know

the weight of the CR and then have to subtract that

from 65 pounds, that piece is for the CR manufacturer

to determine on their label.  The changes are not

retroactive with the CR's so don't worry about trying

to do the math on a seat made prior to the new labeling.

Just follow the instructions on the seat you are working

Using Service-Learning to Promote
Healthy Decisions Webinar by NYLC 
Thursday, January 23, 2014 2:00pm -
3:00pm, MST
Register
 
 

Safe Kids and State Farm present:
Child Restraint Manufacturer:
What's New January 23, 2014 from 2 pm -
3 pm ET (East Coast/NY time) CPS CEUs
available: 1 (CHES/MCHES credit is also
available)
Register now: http://bit.ly/Jan23CPST 
.
  

Recall information: Links to several

recall sheets

click on the name to be connected

with the sheet:

 
* Safety Belt Safe, USA      

 
* University of North Carolina Highway

Safety Research Center 
 

* National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration 

 
* The Safety Restraint Coalition 

 
***********

Enter Seat Check

Data Here

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrAbV8c51SLyf-2020B9KjIr7zMNMv_EA5WA4AhEdlF8Yz98EFaKGmxcHKthXNDK8MfAkJK90oYES_HibQCuKYA9oAsftVzI2PDfOBw7KbuILj6Q8XxirrMtt62roZ3XKCbRLYB0hZmHS2GPBWS7zBsk3wOmzqWGUSD4SKIkh1aBkWCmXZMKKo_JP70VjpcrdkyAGrzx19snL1VbB0uQQqxaMUF225aRBlxD97I0Yth2x2vCekTmjJQ2nA57_kmTMHlb9DT8br9tU4HBDNA3CoYEDJDAKLCQgiqCb2Dly_hXQdr9M-Ni1FJPXgyFUWD8uVnm8nx35QYaAIElqm8isObu7kpL8dTVNShBVQlxwg04PYryif5igkNegyKduB8DkFj3D547UvMAM=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrDZ-4np3IUB94NSJ113fzjkQa0z1_rGA22korj2AJGl4LfYbnw3XQJnJEg6DijkQyLyX2bsQyhWLINkBega4gerwPfnHoNZaJbvE9cgEq8eL9QQV_z0-smyaKUFM5-WztgiPNVJhZtHkv7OwwSRrkW37HbH5k-nXU8MDp3CU3I0X1_7GNiV0VgPQjQYyseW3EI-Jl_jjxaL0BDsVL_IdQxCqVxNLwG4BvHwUIFy_LNbrHdtr2yah-uSNVpLj9s1KAw22mjRfKDZAWe25v06xe7o5mKo_Z6gzsAQm7oNOB8uNn8UFCcQYPfSsdZ948bSFix0Ap03rG78TEoVsdlCQxkbtg0VoxgfQXqdthv2jROcYT-MWKiOe9A_ddp3ZUUN_mbkTBoYQEnrCKoLq4TNFK59un0qr-RfhtkJJsAVP02AufdnM6-0XX9IuD8xSUd58MedKdFGkTeStM1SmE5pvg-Y1ZY08fnVjGZHDE_z02-lbLAILEAGP-4vra8DMLCITeDv1bKfJXamC5Zfr_7w05DckpnL5c_0K4&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrwvC6TirSDzAtZx7Q8mtOxzzv-WZlERwxV5v9z35EmNXhAnOu95W4l_aszL4p7mPaS1fiZ39iCw4b3pyAoSwwxo81KVSdSm3FQjwEJdLZRhlB96ZHhfxS_1k0FL9uQyphNFvp3b7fVKnujyjcAsEOHSE55g0A7dCJyUaLG334vVwZHHY5s1B35k8IGUoU2e9a_VUDB0K9mpFQCg9WTJHj_tdwUNvL4xODRgeYetrGDseFKFUk9nwnWxfhIkhtJhhxSoNujyK3Td44OaZf3Msk6FHENKcjZqnCSs9QDDZXVo8QCA1H6YjHJ-Vet8RtcvGf4cAoptdbS-VLqFQ2PyaTLvBlSqFMFo9wobkxLXCMszN_obcdVi2qqcblZ1ezhlmglRH5CV77o99aZp77TCQZXXTjFESfiaeDmkCXw4JuS96yLvpR1VKB38SNEd28t072OixVvW0kQCuGBSSpizWr27L_cqGTgeWVra6hnX83yjTUBoHA2pPTmac9a8vkRVDE&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQr_yee5e0nfBCpDh9MFYj2a_LCpUQir-lFOtDIAUyntX_dWw9iD0-63NIqwyrdGkTKw24l0lMxF1tJ5-Zix7VH0nN5ktlVzD9GRyWr8KboWeMHZp62YSBjnXAGdpDkE5RHcd05VQPNWotCdXKBywY7eosEHTu79qrYsKOH5umO_IvlFdUSlpnPxJ0m9S86j4j7GIK-xx0XS6smT9l6LAecq1224zqVc3HS5FZiIyn769YCMxnzAymJ6PqzOj1ASBjB8a8BpsPZVYPFoYMELx8u1Ic0IlmhGtkys_8mmECQOiEyStRPhGKlqIsgBPOfAl2Mz7EuAxhKD_X2zZXLDOcuk-GlOahCOSiGtN18j0BHMy7uU3O2nLxJT0fTTt6_9n0IABu8PTzm19UNHcqZ7DpxnI8xDzU8aV2oW5tFsAeyW4xr1M-HdIdA0BGdPhs-qgee9aRIgG_1Abu0SLoOotCds1Z9cIjH-0z8OEiUdktFoPaIBm4ayEnLxd9YiN_-8LLQs_lwf6p8crRoCYJ9sQeHaYg765GSdpd7dbhWbMZ3hAHOQSzjZkxpAFQ_XIRY4UhmGTVekGC4-2xtExYWrJXxks0DgyAHlq0T&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrqIAAF5xwBchAdP49plm7coPpB-XDVf7iH5LcX0xpZk7KmxLvMDOySbygcynv6udMHfnYdShOjMHQF3nYCbUKGXX8fEaVy6TxP2TXqLjR8vyJc953L5NRVGWR7QCXijzWB98p5-SHHWlTiot5yKLKSUqP1ZRS0at0K6mrmz2eRIgXshg7g9k5MWqf01x-fQMbo6NkU20IBEbI7fru1YnYP82KWdReeOWmrKTP9PDJnuJ0OrOoe8Or3xaByCzcpFD2S-pr8Vkl8Jg_wYYUYPROQiWWNYqzCk3sZrsr5JWNVSKNyCMX9fUvms9gs7VDwQvG1s7CgByb_rlyXBD-I8l1ljt9Zf0pwYyFU7J65fd5Ry0F8LlFDKC-AdWhf0iVKw7xttCV2v3z5Ndtd5x7WVoLGWau19gVuKPyZkYwqnGcySChXLA4EcXT0ueYw1PmwM_afiKjKbInSGVqN0Gyh1vDXFz5RlVbHEBUmqkiHSwKXLxa1SCyTRu1tFuCAWU3YHFsgG43Sy0VBE5mfFX9bZOYmj2OPd4VgtGyUYPmKlyXrGk=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrGUIqK8ib7e_wZvqUqmMFkV6I3fGjEC9pvXycFNJowK81kpIEQ5Wcn8XfybMTVHC1GT1ou__7nzABBTgxD5k8gCLfBtNw9GPfX7vg50UBIyVwgsjEukzukWCMP9rqWKyU-8LcMU1hEGElLtw8euQ2rsRcsnsYLE89pD5bURShZ1SMcT6zGp6bI3yRtZLIrqn8DOL1q0NolSmRNJB5Xr5ZUlu3GrHUHvmSA3jnJLqTTFW3sGMNh40ik_b-e9x0qf25CSCUu0Gar9Z0fuQb0zlleX9lJ-Ju8R5rXcQcZDlydguAybUCFp3C76gTG-XtZ7tulBSQVuUBasYEhUHn86c7xUeYPxltgE8iNJzWf8FBvv3xjE7gt2mjaDmIQFVhZPg9nesr1niFfLm_ctLyZ2mR6r_4PUIlafTHcBMF2m84phblQMt8wrXcJYaR23FHuQr6hO_xP-7FfBFIUzgnIRXzIvQY3ZnIuMBA9zv_2jP5DIQ_BRlae_GKTY3DLIz6q_9jdPM-moh584M=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1115569456156
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrx4WzHqj8iOpAAM9Tu-kVEXrTeoJ8dxL_9ORYyENdbevCL0Gdvyp9oavX9o5HRYZ33H11bHUa9b6Lm14mS3l48csMn6ohtCU9j03Ej8OKL0sl7GAsZxPYOUZ7pkUb25Ho5YJOdFgQjY-ubmkLPzG6zWAYedNlbyjq1mqLluTCVZ9eZXTsOtqMMz98uu_08rBGLCWrjQqSWq1zpaoK78iKwROp-h7MljP9B2nWjLxL4KVRoB2nRdYkz5E5ZSYEijOaFZkKgN0chv1n1XarUlzWN1HpRjxoEk-quClobX8HmCkxMfNA5oneO5hrrMCM5i24SbVnBIZBixqo8dHsk_XUl0kVn0zLjw3Wzd6U4ItELV2e5XbuxB2QMohwCKmK9Mhy1gH9ioyjuSfGEUdgNQD60VJj-Vj9MZUY6br78WYxuY-7o_zrC2hXD0llkAt2iA0j&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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Just follow the instructions on the seat you are working

with, as you always have, by finding the weight limits

for LATCH use with the vehicle anchors and the weight

limit for LATCH use with the CR. 

It will still be necessary for the caregiver to know the

weight of their child to determine when they need to

discontinue using the Lower Anchors and switch to the

vehicle seat belt, just like before the label change. 

 

One thing that did make these changes a little more

confusing is that vehicle manufacturers began changing

their lower anchor weight limits to follow the formula of

CR + child weight when the label change was announced

in 2012.  (The vehicle changes were not mandated by

NHTSA standards and in most cases the change, if there

was one, to updated vehicle LATCH limits went into

effect when the change was announced over a year ago).

You may see this formula in vehicle owners manuals, just

keep in mind it doesn't change what we do to teach

parents and caregivers.  It is the formula the vehicle

manufacturer decided to work with to determine the

upper weight limit on their Lower Anchors. 

 

As good educators it is more important than ever to

read the CR instructions and refer to the vehicle manual

and/or the LATCH manual, make sure you have a current

LATCH manual available and sign up for updates.  

As we all know, most caregivers don't always have the

CR instructions available and may not understand

how important they are. CR Instructions can be found

fairly easily by a Tech in the field via the manufacturer

website on a smart phone or by utilizing the

manufacturer CD available from SafetyBeltSafeUSA.  

It is up to us to convey how important the instructions

are and read them ourselves!  

 

There are some unique challenges that the labeling

requirements present for some manufacturers of heavy

seats with higher weight limits on their harnesses

(Britax & Diono for example).  It is quite likely we

will see changes as manufacturers comply with this

change and the soon to be implemented side impact

standards.  

 

Stay Tuned!  As always, these and many other changes

and topics are covered in the CEU course which is

updated continually, please check the training calendar

for a class near you.     

 

BE SURE TO ENTER YOUR SEAT

CHECK DATA (link above). THOSE

WHO REPORT DATA WILL BE

RANDOMLY SELECTED TO RECEIVE

CPS GOODIES!! 

RECIPIENTS WILL BE ANNOUNCED

IN THE 'CONE AWARD' SECTION OF

THIS NEWSLETTER.

DATA DRIVES DOLLARS, DOLLARS

DRIVE PROGRAMS!  ENTER YOUR

DATA TODAY! 

$$$$
  

Car Seat Check App from the

American Academy of Pediatrics

for iphone and ipad

 

 'Get expert advice from the AAP on selecting the right car

seat for your child and installing it safely'.

 

  

 

CPS TEAM COLORADO Advisory Council

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQr2FTF7o9EkpWw1VFJK_4OdDMIZ9C-pruSyMk9IpletJx2RL36pt53hhMnHckzh2D7QX1PbAU0s9OSBjQBV3hgSVvuDCSyYQmzbkFrHBXZvOtCIDEYKSJy9eY_9X4htqF8cCMbOgBWX9WW5tMW9pFTEJcQJ01JOfB0LKQ0h-2Fx3WqLqqKb8m4Y4ROTj2OIbixg2wb6gXiUr4RJeJ532l6sRhHINRyajpiZ9EexlVKe53JkiuxoMyxlbXXNWb9MeoqoTt9XQ3UkrR86M51AG-m0Sr8NvakE_3uSTZxfLG9gxf8p9NWnfCkE3nKsXi7tC0dvtuOfK8aXzsKI7B5KwBUjpfHkkPYpnduQPgBxIKHEZLfo7AXKuWj2Hk78FR6BKGiJGrz_XIE4lU=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrXZDS9AnTT6Ii5rP8DcdHsmLj4VXFRibgpBlqPyV18dJXfS19_cMVs5aPUjmW9-E5NYToKg8RKX9C-EDMkCF6IMHDxS493OsgZAMq0TWQ54vmNNB8j6k87_2swagFBFGmcr8-4T9xdNXXF2nyStzi5G8HRrsAiZXENtYScgXDX18SNDWY2mP2nWUglDuRVrliM6UD1vj9F8sv6FCUKkofrQ72Dl0fw3g77AHL21YicfqjwY13UmVMN-6IJ1pQd9wx_9LvwI-nv9P4kYINezAdv9soc-qo6s_xmVaXkudDSK5samIBQBJs5bsjp66NOWyUoyIVkNjZJp9efYYx7cwUtj4LWTgEEhY6KwOWyKG2McyIorDm0Ee55yAlP1Iml0J6Bpou8J0rKYM=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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Aurora Fire CPST course

School Safety Day Evergreen Academy,

Evergreen CO-Jefferson County 2011

Child Passenger Safety

Training Courses 

  

The 2013-2014 Training

Calendar is currently being

developed.  If you are

interested in hosting a course

in your area or attending a

CPS Technician Certification course please click

here.

  

There are a limited number of CPS Team Colorado

fully funded classes available. Class sites are

determined by need, interest, State Coordinator

and Advisory Council feedback.  We will do our

very best to get courses where they are requested.

     

 

Advocate courses (full or half day awareness class)

are a great way to introduce someone to Child

Passenger Safety.  If you have community

members interested in becoming involved in CPS

please direct them to one of these courses.  In

some cases people make better advocates than

technicians, they may not have time for the full

course or it is just too overwhelming, an advocate

course can be the spark to sustainable CPS

involvement.   Please click here to request an

Advocate course in your area.  

 

Continuing Education (also known as refreshers,

 
 

**********

CPS Job Openings
  

Poudre Fire Authority has two positions

posted: 

   *Part-time clerical

   *Full-time educator

 

more info here

**********

This month's cone award goes to the CPS Team at

North Suburban Medical Center in Thornton CO.

 

Notice the hole in the webbing holding the car

seat in place.

 
 

keep sending your photos,  stories, misuse or

interesting photos to share!

 

RU BUZZED?

mailto:vera.cpstco@gmail.com
mailto:child.safety.solutions@gmail.com?subject=ADVOCATE%20COURSE
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrM9e0WuYD6CIGvZExIpnz86-_KkutkRUMTa8w1Y0hNhtE75OU1z8u2S7vKPnZL6TRgRocHKB0oneZ6IDZmZ9YNtd88FJTl6jlNj7--lH8tpv-6gsFFKAvValhuK1BtDcgwQNfxV1AgFjZIgaYJ-3c8Wxwzz3y8zxXFsVec-pM_RYyU_AM-Q2yD4FMqMjUL2me4w41NnPsW5mVuds4RGJUazpwxDFr6dnBggBoTeBT5wwHpJ5mebILIBnZYRzINWr_Qw94eOl-AJQQTtR9RNlWEZm7cEvEhd7uNeyT-d48KKYL5iQHScSOgS3YVsAIn6mL6iMeBFQ8OItQHY-5G7EXZXWIwVxOwjQItVayQLCUMc0=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrMVFuAbXoeIoNX0_70Fe7QjvLXsd6oSMxOMOyDujp9hJFZI3uKq-AR6exFqlJYloR4sCuDLU7GsKKtT30UT4o-sT73wkoMOkVpXoUSESBgcw0hWgqYbskhjkL6nUW1Os7TEepg4Y7EY6B_Zb2OjD5L2fd7CIQHNx8gXqhz2i_2YX_ro22XJ_bTrl_acP2wotWSO2RGEBjdCPjpsX_XCqV7rDc9NEJWAvcn4gkpNnTgcVmfj09YTFrI6hv-GuipdfB6jKcpOVZ_R6WPy2R6QegE2mwFmDcP9yyuCJAKCvid36uj-8kT1vlT-2UFhYYV6hQm_ngx-R7rhSk2LCwtfcTwj14gaeZGYSp7pHYpWEQ2rJLUWQpHoZcgDBruaYBM229UkH6HaLuA6GLJ4hKBgqieg==&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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Continuing Education (also known as refreshers,

CEU class, or Update Refresher) courses will be

offered on a frequent basis across the state.  Please

consider attending one of these courses instead of

getting all your CEU's online.  Instructors will be

available for the required seat checks.  Please click

here to request a CE course in your area.       

 

Continuing Education for hospital/healthcare

based CPST's-addresses the unique needs and

liability issues encountered by CPST's working in

this environment.   Please Click here if you are

interested in this course.

 

Certification Renewal courses are also available

this year for CPS Technicians whose certification

has expired within the past four years.  One of the

requirements of the course is that the technician

has remained an active participant in CPS during

the lapsed time.

This course can be taken consecutively with the CE

course but IT IS NOT an update class. If you do

not feel your skills are current please take the CE

course prior to enrolling in this course.  

Please click here for more info.    

Meet your Advisory Council Representatives:

 

Each member of the Advisory Council brings their own

experience and passion for safety, we are pleased to

profile them each month.  Your AC representative is

your voice at the state level.  If you have concerns,

questions or things you would like to see happen or

change, please contact the representative for your

district.

 

Renee Gallegos lives in San Luis, Colorado

with her 14 yr. old son, Dakota. She is

currently the Passenger Occupant Prote

ction Project Coordinator for the San Luis

Valley. She has worked with the Colorado State Patrol

Troop B5 for the last 3 years planning and coordinating

 

 

Study of Teen Fatal Crash Rates

adds to evidence of GDL benefits

 

IIHS  Status Report, Vol. 48, No. 9 | December 19, 2013

 

A recent study adds to the evidence that

graduated driver licensing (GDL) systems are

working to cut fatal crashes among 16 and 17

year-olds. Researchers analyzed specific GDL

components and found that permit holding periods

of nine months to a year and a one-passenger

limit during the intermediate license stage had

the biggest benefits.

  

Read the full article here.

 

More info on Colorado GDL here

 

mailto:child.safety.solutions@gmail.com?subject=CEU%20COURSE%20REQUEST
mailto:vera.cpstco@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrjqTNHAHUor7Tnv1V4HwkEdoLSvn3h2Tob5Dac1MNQoQYG5xDSbk9AsJ6CdpZNNeiJ9eHVuZQs7nlB-fo9-inRXePiUeoKTFfEphnJOENeyMskAiChBOs5QJvfJsAtHPfYSL3QkaQ57Sl7ldIzE79Efmez2-Uh6jbHIG9hTHY9lEF5sVRsyYOh4KXvfHQ_8RLbv9z-ixlHovS9Zn49pCrlYg_TYN5Vn0MkP6rvMb7RJ3KU-FnW2LsUgOj1MIQVrOr9EZJiVw1EtMZYF6ex8KCEApYORond8OVUI603xy3SmFM_YrpEWl6Yu0r9pdIo-ofqs-g1xMvhcnQCg8uMRjt96xc52q8v2iKdgm2yXu4jVc=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrxG1q6xWPRuNyjfFw0YCiyr4QIFYrkXcSiYKQwrtS_ejVnttPkSytJJTZMH_j7rq5DjMVvKGEYX6MiXPCF0iskcMPp-jWC6gXd-aTQfiEgqc3Z2RZf8rk6qywPqUfIAVa8pw_Uj3VUMVwPv8YPITOY3G5I41pxQKoRNLX9QOJs88ChlntbePTfA9uUKrNu7C0h1fBrL4ygBpx5rq1JY4CWopNxkpuGwWFKUCXW09nXOPLacWJqneenB8zUiu4rEc8BKqI4TxCtfDKyNPIWUGB97Ylc4ZRkRN7cjBHWUTXOPwqCRZ5-T-eCyQfCH5h6bkJQIXOS4Gj6tr35AbSqBOsgjiP7RR1T0PHTnqxcJSnfJ_Eju2N55-LTIaTWhNvu5Hv&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQr_Ph-Vm0iQD5yrOsE8DSmG4run23DI3cmNThUlB606f63He1KREG3sZHe0JeaJChf69xVmajRTb1e6lIY-eWXWESQa_pM9Gy8nDTACwMCBg-wWc_mBAm3lTP8boZ3NA_ukxN0oM-BpUD6iIg6pfpI_NtX47Gp7jyNe6tifNIbuu5gmbRwYzQwfSXhpoYNoyJWYAqn1h5WqDZX9uqCS_ZBK-cWRvdQdUQz1aVR-kDDPOPt4RmHwkQwphSQut9Y5B0amMQ4DV7TblxZFuCfCZllJ-bHozN66RFJ36-G0IU9-KeaM0_U_RL2bwEs7Nc83xREt2R7NfzIlAlXGyaNCUc8rYmRhG5Wh9goX8WO123ZoNY=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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Troop B5 for the last 3 years planning and coordinating

Child Passenger safety events in the San Luis Valley.

Renee is part of the Inspection Station in the San Luis

Valley located at the Colorado State Patrol Office in

Alamosa, Colorado.  The station does car seat checks by

appointment.  The Inspection station could use more CPS

Techs, if you are interested in a class follow the link to

a training class or if you are a CPS Technician and are

nearby please contact Renee to assist at her Inspection

Station.                  Renee Gallegos 

San Luis Valley RETAC 

719-948-7000 

gallegos.renee@gmail.com 

 
Dwayne Smith, M.Ed., M.C.H.E.S.,

is the Injury Prevention Manager at Children's Hospital

Colorado. In this role he provides direction and

leadership to achieve the Children's Health Advocacy

Institute's mission.  Dwayne has coordinated CPS

education and outreach initiatives at hospital trauma

centers, and state, metropolitan, and local health

departments since 1997. He has served as a CPS

Technician since the inception of the certification

training program in 1998, and as a CPS Technician-

Instructor since 1999. 

Dwayne Smith 

Public Health/Hospital Representative

Dwayne.Smith@childrenscolorado.org

 

  
Cheryl Reid is one of those special people

that brings a much needed perspective to

our Advisory Council with her well rounded

experience in many other injury prevention arenas

besides Child Passenger Safety.   Cheryl has been

involved with the Advisory Council for many years. She

started out filling in for a very busy CSP Trooper/CPS

Technician and stayed involved because of her

availability and love for it.  Cheryl supervises and

partners with many CPS Technicians and has managed

CDOT occupant protection and DUI prevention grants

for many years (over a decade!). 

Cheryl also works with Crossroads' Turning Points, Inc.

Southern Colorado's largest alcohol and drug

prevention, intervention, and substance abuse treatment

agency.  

There's an APP For That!

Update to iAuditor CPS Inspection

Form 

 

If you prefer to save a few trees and

complete your car seat inspections

electronically..you are in luck!  Yep, There's

an app for that! CPS Team Co is at the App

Store on Google Play.  

 

The form template was recently updated,

the current version is more user friendly

and has multiple sections that make the

form easier to use on a small screen.There

are also new options available with drop

down menus to assist in comprehensive,

accurate completion of the form. 

 

To get the app: search for 'iAuditor'

(developed by Safety Culture), download

the application. Once the download is

complete, go to the 'Public Library' option.

 Search Public Library for 'Child

Passenger',Click on the template developed

by the Colorado State Patrol with the CPS

Team Colorado Logo.

 

To do a car seat inspection, click on the

form via the 'templates' tab inside your

app. This will open a new inspection

form. The app has the capability of taking

photos, capturing signatures and exporting

inspection forms to a PDF file. Past

inspection forms are available via the

'audits' tab when needed.

 

Unfortunately, the app DOES NOT submit

tel:719-948-7000
mailto:Dwayne.Smith@childrenscolorado.org
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agency.  

Cheryl Reid

Crossroads Turning Points, Inc.

719-924-9511

creid@crossroadstp.org

 

Steps to CPST Recertification
 

Recertification Requirements

CPS certification expires after two years. Technicians and

Instructors are required to successfully complete the

recertification process before current certification expires.  

 

Here is what you need to do to recertify:

Meet these requirements and record the activities in your

online profile:

Conduct all five different types of seat checks

Participate in at least one community event (one

checkup or community workshop)

Participate in at least six continuing education units

(CEUs). As part of ongoing quality assurance, you may

be randomly selected for a CEU audit. Keep proof of

content and completion of CEUs handy for three

months after you recertify. You can monitor your

audit status in your online profile.

If you are an instructor, complete 20

Certification/Certification Renewal Course teaching

hours.

Pay the recertification fee. The recertification fee is $50

for technicians and instructor candidates and $60 for

instructors. A detailed fee table is available on this website

under Resources-FAQs/Fees. Check your online profile if

you are not sure when your certification expires.

 You must complete all recertification requirements, including

paying the recertification fee, on or before the expiration date of

your current certification.

 

Read More

 

Mobile sign up for
newsletter

Unfortunately, the app DOES NOT submit

data for data collection; yes data reporting

for CarSeatsColorado is still required. 

Bilingual Educational Materials for CPS

 

 

tel:719-924-9511
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQr3sWZMJpo3uhmdhE4niFQH4tkzoksGhxGdddUZkvNfR-P_ijKCLFmNpHUSW-Guo9wTtpjN8YBoVh077Jikcp5HJLy8QbxO9uKmybCRYcxaYXmbO0JBloskJkpVThRfy9B2nihaup5XpZU0ty8yYfSyiooTpGcjiZAAPUdpLrh8exHcmFwnF-0z1Y0aAvNjj5LLAflIOhJ-NQCWrXEkQ-0Y0ZNmOUJpleKxxjEPVqI3WK2dR2_l5zY7630l-zbq5QfDdkONM0FFXU7kFqBmHFStvoQIZbOmtHj5dsvrPdf1AZN6H16K2cv8NjaMxVW4yeDGlSVYmG3er_tjKGpwmFheQB4qXyEZs25RZeNeIpt05o=&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1115569456156
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001w9TyeRT2FhvK4coF81mtFAtCKzP0DTIKRjmZ8uP9JIFGoUmS97piZ4bws69ucdQrtMB2d7T0MJZhDZUydVidxbwZektyK9lK8SqHfb1BLq4TDhbnF2uwG6hM0qXubgXsRrU81IRdGVluzVEp8no-jVLOIm5adzKp5DVnDkhUBF9E9QN740BO6BXJKPM4XvayTFUTlwU6MHN2Etf0QpQEKNrKY9MCX4z-bBWF-p05IPVZf_Vu5pFPj3YmLatNFH-ZOVvIH4iKc-2ifmkjH4EOHH1Yk2ZJQ0veeryYaDv1bXowklPCsMAZFOzPZb43xOExHB2O96KjZ4XmpKYSjhSj2RJ97FI8jiraoqsCERz65Dsl7aYU7UqgYWP_T8MtuN6SVR7-EiEF8hRYp6kawE3b2_Lj1YeMFLa-D-7T5r7KT5VNncs4qeTn4QUTpecS0OZd&c=7U_UQ_kh8GHWgyzMh5iPcVquC5Qyow1hL4-2ngb5j34oabj_VOHJDA==&ch=_Iq_xEMVftZidNh6jOGh_TvW7NCWI534OIosyHfJvl43xl8dNImaCQ==
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If you don't like how things are, change it! 

You're not a tree.

Jim Rohn 

American Businessman 1930-2009
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